9 November 82

FRANK STONESON

Executive Director

Diocese of the Armenian Church
630 Second Avenue

N.Y.C., N.Y. 10016

Dear Mr. Stoneson,

Last month during a meeting in Detroit regarding the 1983 ACYOA
Archbishop Torkom Manoogian Baskebball Tournament (hostéd by the
Detroit ACYOA Chapter this year), Rev. Fr. Halk Donikian made
reference to a letter from the Primate, wherein it mentioned a
previdoasletter from the BP&. John Armenian Church Parish Council
regarding the 1982 Tournement. The letter whnt on to state that
another letter would be sent regarding theilr first letter, &a wédl-
tion to a meeting between the Executive Director, Executive Secretary
to the ACYOA, Rev. Fr. Karekin Kasparilan, etc. (August).

It appears that they are waiting for another response, and asked
if I knew of 1t. Has the final letter been sent?

Kindly forward a copy.

Sincerely,

JAMES MAGARIAN
Executive Secretary - ACYOA
NDiocese of the Armenian Chubhhbh




